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Parent Council Update


The next meeting of the Parent Council will be on 27th April 2017 at 3.15.  The Parent council has posted an update on their Facebook page regarding the naming of the new school.  There will be another vote, involving the top four choices, which should be completed by June 2017. 


 Mrs Russell, Chair, is also engaging with the Authority over the appointment of the Headteacher for the new school which should be completed next term.


The school and Parent Council are looking for ideas how we can improve the learning experience for our pupils through the Pupil Equity Fund.  Our school received £74,400.  We are open to any suggestions and I am already liaising with our Cluster partners, staff and pupils.  Pease contact the Parent Council or any member of the Management Team with your ideas. 





Free School Meals/Clothing Allowance


All pupils in P1-3 are entitled to free school lunches but, under certain circumstances, you are also entitled to a clothing allowance.  Pupils P4-7 are entitled to free lunches and clothing allowance if criteria are met.  The criteria are:


 Their parents receive child tax credit, but not working tax credit, and where their income is less than £16,105. 


 Any income related element of Employment and Support Allowance 


 Their parents receive income support or income based job seekers allowance 


 Their parents receive maximum child tax credit and maximum working tax credit with an income of less than £6,420 


 They are aged between 16 and 18 and receive any of the above benefits in their own right (move to the bottom of the list as it applied to all the criteria with the exception of P1-P3) 


 Their parents or carers are in receipt of support provided under part VI of the immigration and asylum act 1999 


 Universal Credit 


Funding to the school, under the new Pupil Equity Fund, is influenced by the uptake of these so if you think you are entitled and have not claimed please do so as soon as possible. Any queries please contact the school.





                         





New Staff


We are delighted to welcome, at last, our new Playground Supervisor Mrs Heather Hay. She is busy getting to know all the children.  We are also delighted to welcome Mr Jamie Robison who is with us until the Summer.

















Red Nose Day – Friday 24th March�





Parental Satisfaction Survey


A reminder that this is now available online or a paper copy is available from the office.  As mentioned in the letter previously sent the Parent Council and Mrs Storey are available in the school computer suite to assist anyone who needs it or who requires access to the internet.  Your comments are respected and discussed by all staff to help move our school forward so please take this opportunity to be involved.








Learning Conversations


As already advised we are changing the format of our Parents Evenings.  Letters will come out early next week for you to request an appointment.


If you have any questions following the information about how these evenings will now work, please do not hesitate to contact the school.  It is appreciated if requests can be returned as soon as possible. Specific times cannot be guaranteed.


                         





Thank you to all the parents who have fed back  how pleased they are with the new system of receiving letters and newsletters by email.  Paper copies are available if you do not have access to the internet. Please just ask at the office.  If you would like to receive information by email please contact the office with your email details. We estimate we have already saved 2 boxes of paper!		


�


                                              














After School Clubs


A huge thank you to all those who are giving their time to run after school Clubs.  We have clubs on, sometimes two, every night after school.  Currently, we are offering P3/4 girls football, P2 Let’s Get Sporty, Netball, Gymnastics, Badminton, Singing, P6/7 football, Homework, PC Club, Eco Club, Drama, Guitar and Running.  Look out for information about new clubs next term.





�





Headlice


Recently we have had several cases of headlice especially in the younger classes.  Thank you to the parents who have shared this with us but unfortunately there is nothing the school can do except raise other parents awareness. 





Advice is, if your child has long hair to keep it tied back and to check hair regularly.  If you have any concerns, please contact your local pharmacist.








Important Dates


March


3rd & 4th	Poetry & Prose Festival


6th	Netball @ David Kewick Centre


7th	P6 Fire Talk


8th	3.15 PTA Meeting


11th	P3 & 4 Country Dancing Festival


17th	Road Cycle Safety Day


	P3 & P6 Singing Festival


20th 	Big Pedal


23rd 	P2/3 Farm Visit


24th	Comic Relief day


28th 	Learning Conversations – 3-5pm


30th	Learning Conversations – 4.45-7pm


31st	Celebration of Road Cycle Safety Week


Monday 3rd April – Monday 17th April Easter Holidays. School Opens Tuesday 18th April 9.00


	














World Book Day





Thank you for your support of the above.  The children were all wonderful in their costumes and there were quite a few “Wally’s” around!  There were lots of shared reading activites around the school.  Thank you to the Library Group for organising this.





Email address





Name:








Email Address:








Child’s Name & Class:








I do not have an email address (please tick): 











Please cut out and return to school as soon as possible. Thank you








As ever, if you have any concerns, or just want to talk/ask a question we are always here to help. A member of the Management Team is usually available, especially at the beginning or end of the school day.
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